REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting held at the Club April 5, 2014
Present:  Joan Quinlan, Nancy Welta, Pat Beharry, Gaylene Spence, Sandra Benson, Audrey Bruch, Bill Kramer, Ilsa Krukoff   
Regrets: Don Norman, Norma Barber, Leslie Mortin 
Joan Quinlan called the meeting to order at 10:35 a.m.

1.0 Adoption of the Agenda  

       Motion by Gaylene Spence, seconded by Sandra Benson, to adopt the agenda as presented.  Carried.

2.0 Approval of the minutes of  February 15, 2014
Motion by Audrey Bruch, seconded by Nancy Welta, to approve the minutes of February 15, 2014, as circulated.   Carried
3.0  Business Arising from the Minutes

None
4.0 President’s Report

             - President Joan Quinlan said that she  thought it was time again to think of the Club’s future,

               that is re: financial choices and also our home in future.  Pat Beharry said she would like to

               see strategic planning taking place.  She suggested that we might consider having a 
               professional facilitator lead us through this process.  Pat says she knows someone in this 
               field who could perhaps meet briefly with us to explain why this would be beneficial to us 

               and how we would go about it.  Such a meeting would only be informational, after which we 

               could consider whether we wished to pursue this route.  We could then decide if we wanted 

               to hire a professional facilitator.  Board members expressed interest in having such a brief 

               meeting if it could be arranged, and thought it best to try to have this prior to the next Board 

               meeting if possible.   Pat said she would see if this would be possible.
               -It would be a good idea to have Board ideas regarding our future presented at the AGM for 

               discussion.
5.0  Financial Report
      Norma Barber was unable to be at the meeting, but submitted a written report.  
       -Investment matured March 20/14, reinvested with M.CAN for one year @ 1.7%

       -Extra expenditures: Emergency light  replaced -$96.53, entry rugs-$76.94, toilet removal 

         and installation of new toilet $364.91

       -Extra revenues: 50/50 - $323.50,   RDBC share of March tournament - $366.55,

         March community bridge- $457.50.

         There was some discussion about the low turnout and resulting low revenue from our 

         March tournament, and various suggestions were made including some for possible 
         improvements in future if we are hosting a tournament.  It was suggested that our thoughts 

         should be shared with the Unit Board.    Pat Beharry volunteered to start a letter including

         our ideas.  She asked that Board members send their thoughts to her, and said that she 

         would include in the letter and send to the Board for approval once she had a draft letter. 

                -Banking – Will probably move money from high interest account to increase balance in 

         working account.
         Bill Kramer said that in managing cash flow, we should consider the amount possibly 
         needed in this account before we reinvest and lock in moneys when investments mature.  
         Ilsa Krukoff  pointed out that the Board had approved the present arrangement, the 
         purpose being to set up the high interest account with flexibility to move money to the 
         working account if needed, thus allowing for interest to accrue on that portion of the 
         money that was at any given time in the high interest account. 

                 -Continuing concern was expressed by Board members about declining table counts.  It 

                  was suggested that we might consider more dual usage options for our Club facility, to 

                  bring in more money.  

        Motion by Pat Beharry, seconded by Audrey Bruch, to accept the financial report as 

        presented.  Carried.
6.0   Old Business

6.1 Tournament Report
              Sandra Benson reported on behalf of Tournament Chair Rose Dunitz.  A couple of points

              that were raised were having people assigned to lock up if the tournament chair was unable

              to stay, and having people assigned to clean-up.  Although these things did get done, it 

              sometimes fell to volunteers who stepped up but had not been assigned these tasks.  
              Rose indicated that she would prefer not to chair the fall tournament.  The Board noted that

              apparently Tournament Chair and Partnerships were both already named on the online 
              tournament program as being the same as the March tournament.  Joan will check into this.
        6.2 Worker’s Compensation

       Norma Barber indicated in her written report that she had phone the WCB and was told 

        that “WCB sets the premium rates annually to ensure today’s employers pay the cost for 

        today’s claims”  Norma reviewed  what the RDBC has paid in premiums to date.  In 2012 

        we paid $300, apparently as a catch-up.  In 2013 we paid the annual premium of $100.  We 

        have received no statement yet for 2014.

        The question was raised as to whether we have any need for worker’s compensation, as

        any workers we hire are contractual.  Considering the cost is fairly minimal, it was 

        decided to continue nonetheless in the event that some injury occurring on our site might 

         be best covered in this way.

6.3  Barry Harper’s Memorial
        Norma Barber’s report indicated that it went very well.  Everything was set up very nicely. 

        The family was very appreciative.  Some left-over food went to a boy’s home (taken by 

        Dan Mathieson).  Some was left for bridge club members to enjoy.
7.0  New Business

       7.1   Behaviour Complaint – Letter Received
                An in camera discussion was held regarding a letter of complaint from a Club member that 

                was received regarding the behaviour of another player during a game.  Following the in 

                camera discussion, president Joan Quinlan said she would proceed with the course of action

                 decided.  

                 Following that, there was discussion about Zero Tolerance in general, and the need to keep 

                 this at the forefront, especially to encourage newer players to speak up, and also as a 

                 reminder to Club members of the importance of welcoming and friendly behaviour.  

                 It was suggested to remind game directors to advise of the Zero Tolerance policy before 

                 Games.  Ilsa Krukoff said she would also include a blurb in the next Club News email.
        7.2  Duplimate
                Nancy Welta reported that the machine is now in Doug Rankin’s hands for use at the 

                Moose Jaw Regional, and has been recalibrated to work with ACBL cards.  John Groves
                was advised that he had permission to purchase the appropriate tools and recalibrate (cost 
                around $7)  John said he would write up how to do the adjustment, and keep this and the 
                  tools with the machine.  The Club received $200 for rental of the Duplimate for use at the 

                  Moose Jaw Regional.
         7.3  Volunteers for fundraisers (eg Community bridge) – seeking volunteers, compensating
                 Bill Kramer said we need a volunteer structure in place.  He was concerned that the same 

                 people not be called on continually, and that we establish a go-to list of people willing to
                 help.  He also suggested that there be some compensation to people who do the big jobs in 

                 running such events, much like our game directors are compensated.  The Board agreed 

                 that the larger tasks of running the Community bridge tournament and of overseeing the 

                 hospitality should be recognized with a free play at the game at which they are volunteering.  

                There was also discussion about volunteers who bake, and whether there should
                 be compensation for them, but it was determined that this becomes more difficult to

                 arrange and besides, this volunteerism is similar to people bringing food for other events at 

                 the Club, for which there is also no compensation.  It was felt, however, that establishing a 

                 list of baking volunteers, complete with information such as whether they will volunteer on

                 a rotational basis or on an occasional basis only would be helpful in keeping this equitable.

                 Ilsa Krukoff said she would put together an email to send to Club members to help 

                 establish volunteer lists.

                 Bill Kramer indicated that he will not be available for July 12th  and July 26th  Community

                 Bridge dates.
      7.4  Membership Renewals
              It is time to get ready for membership renewals for fiscal year 2014 / 2015.  
              Our thanks to Irene Huber, who has agreed to look after memberships again. Nancy 

              Welta indicated that she would be willing to work with Irene.              

8.0  Committee Reports     
      8.1  Promotion and Public Relations
             No report – No need for Ad Hoc committee at this time
8.2 Facilities Maintenance
-Toilet in men’s washroom has now been replaced

-Cracking of tiles in men’s washroom was noted.  Not sure if this is new, or might be related to the work required in the toilet installation.

8.3 Game Management 
No report
9.0  Club Management  

9.1  Longest Day – This will be held on June 21, 2014.  Bridge is played from sunrise to sunset, 
              to raise money in support of Alzheimer’s disease research and care.  Club Manager Jan 
             Anderson has been given the go ahead to register our Club.  The Club will be free to choose 
             the format.  No decision was made as to specific format other than that we should try to 
             make it more social and more special.  At present, this date is on our calendar as an Eight-Is-
             Enough game, and although that is an option it does not mean that we have to choose this 
             particular format.  It was suggested that this might not be the best format, because of the 

             specific limits to team makeup.  
             A question was raised as to whether we would need to worry about sanctions that might need 

             to be in place for whatever game format we choose.  Joan Quinlan will find out from Jan.
        9.2  Purchase of cards, etc
              John Groves, who operates the Duplimate, has indicated to Jan that cards are starting to show 

              their age and are in need of replacing.  Jan sent out information to Board members with price 

              lists for different brands of cards from different companies.  From past experience, she noted 

              that regardless of what cards we buy, they tend to need to be replaced after about one year. 

              She also noted that it takes 30 dozen cards to replace all of our boards.  In comparing 

              various prices, etc, her recommendation to the Board was that we purchase  26 dozen 

              NOVA cards from Vince Oddy (a Canadian company), at a price of $15 Canadian per 

              dozen, plus shipping and GST.  In addition, she suggested that we consider replacing some 

              of the bidding box cards. Her recommendation was that we try to have about 16 tables 

              worth of good ones.  She thought that if we got enough for 5 tables she could put together 

              16 tables worth of good cards.  The price list she sent included standard or plastic refills, 

              both in sets or individually
              The Board agreed that Jan should be authorized to go ahead with this purchase, and also 

               agreed with her recommendations.  The Board also felt that once the cards were purchased, 

               and since we would not be needing all of these cards right away, they should be locked 

               away until needed.  Following motion by email:
               Motion by Nancy Welta, seconded by Audrey Bruch, that Club Manager Jan 

              Anderson be authorized in her purchase of 26 dozen NOVA cards from Vince Oddy, 
              at a price of approximately $15 Canadian per dozen plus shipping and GST.  In 

              addition, Jan is further authorized in her purchase of the number and type of bidding 
              box refills that she feels necessary so that we can have 16 tables worth of good 
              cards.  Carried.
10.0 Tournament Chair
          As Rose Dunitz has indicated that she would rather not chair the fall sectional, a new chair 

          should be sought.
11.0  Date for the next meeting:  Tentatively set as Saturday, May 3, 10:00

12.0 General discussion

Nothing further
Meeting was adjourned at 12:25 by Audrey Bruch
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